
What we’ve been doing … 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Should you feel the weather is finally warming up a little, children are welcome to return to school on 
16th April in their summer uniform! There were issues with supplies and the cost of the St John’s 
checked summer dresses last year. Children are welcome to continue to wear these until they are 
outgrown, but from now on, the standard navy blue checked dresses (not striped) can be worn. I 
have looked at the online supermarket sites and the navy ones are priced from £4. The full uniform 
list is always available on the school website and please note that open toe sandals are not allowed, 
to protect feet when playing outside. 
Do you enjoy a quiz and love your general knowledge? Mrs Blount is hosting a quiz night in the 
school hall on Saturday 14th April from 7pm. Teams across the South West are answering the same 
questions, to find out the overall champion. The money raised is in aid of the Catholic Children’s 
Society. 
Thank you to all families who have returned their questionnaires. We will continue to take them until 
the end of this term, then collate the answers. Please note that we finish at 1.30pm on Thursday and 
I hope that you have a wonderful Easter break. 
Best wishes, 
Miss Teixeira 
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Global Citizenship Workshop 
 

On Monday 12th March, our School 

Councillors and Eco-warriors from Years 

3, 4 and 5 were invited to attend a 

Global Citizenship workshop at Pondhu 

School in St Austell.  It was led by 

UNICEF Ambassador for Children Chris 

Lubbe, who was Nelson Mandelaõs 

bodyguard and is now a world 

renowned speaker raising awareness of 

subjects such as apartheid, poverty, 

access to education and equality. He 

spoke to the children about his 

experience of Apartheid, growing up in 

South Africa. It was an incredibly 

interesting and thought-provoking day  

for everyone who went, and a 

remarkable experience.  

On Wednesday 21st March, staff and pupils were invited to wear brightly coloured, 

mismatched socks to support World Down Syndrome Day. We had some fantastic 

entries in our ôdesign a sockõ competition, too, so well done to everyone who took part!  

Our winners will be announced soon!  

Year 2 had a great 
time at a Multi-
Skills sports 
festival at CSIA. 
They were able to 
try lots of different 
sporting activities 
including ball skills, 
skipping, running 
and parachute 
games. 

Year 5 pupils visited Tolvaddon Fire Station to take part in a Life Skills 

workshop run by the fire service.  

Music 

Assembly!  

 On Thursday 15th 
March, music school 
Rocksteady Music 
visited us for a special 

assembly and 
performance. We will be 
inviting Rocksteady back 
in the Summer Term, to 
lead individual workshops 

for all classes.   



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

28th March 3.00pm PTFA after school Easter egg hunt (you 

   should have received an entry form, so 

   please come and ask if not!)  

Thurs 29th March  Break up for Easter   

Mon 16th April  Back to school!  

Our Spiritual and 
Religious Education  

This weekõs gospel values theme is Praying more Our current God Matters unit and foyer 

display is Lent 

Holy Week at St Johnõs 

The total raised by 

your donations for 

our Lent colour 

theme Fridays is  
 

Ã232.76 

Each day during Lent, the whole school takes part in a 

meditation focusing on the Stations of the Cross.  

1.30pm 

Fair Trade Coffee Afternoon 

Our Fairtrade coffee and 

cake afternoon went very 

well, with more parents, 

families, parishioners and members 

of our community than ever before 

joining us to celebrate the success of 

our schoolôs Fairtrade Fortnight. It 

raised an amazing Ã140.80! Thank 

you to the Y3 children and families 

who provided cakes, and to the team 

of parents who spent the afternoon 

setting up and making teas and 

coffees. It was such a lovely end to 

the week, and to our annual focus on 

the wonderful work done by the 

Fairtrade Foundation.  

 

This will be our last newsletter for the term. Don’t forget that we are only in for three and a half days this week, as 
we break up for the Easter holiday on Thursday 29th at 1.30pm!  

 

St Johnõs School staff and Governors wish you all a very happy and holy Easter! 

Sending Money to School 
 

If you are sending money to school to pay for 

dinners, visits etc., please do make sure that it is 

in a named envelope with the amount and what 

the payment is for written clearly on it . As you can 

imagine, the office receives a lot of money from 

different classes, pupils and for many different 

reasons every day, and labelling really is helpful to 

identify who has paid for what! Thank you. 

Our Fair Trade Tuck Shop raised over £400, which was presented to our Fair 
Trade representative Brian Terry. Brian also spent a day talking to each of our 

classes about what they had learned during our Fair Trade Fortnight, and talking 
with them about a particular aspect of Fair Trade.  

Junior Cricket  

 

At Hayle Cricket 

Club, for children 

aged  9ð13, all 

abilities 

21st Mayð23rd 

July (not B/H) 

Mondays 6.00pm  

- 7.30pm.  

Ã3 per session or 

Ã25 for the season 

plus Ã15 club 

membership 

(includes a free T 

shirt)  

Email  

Timmarrion@me. 

com 

or just turn up on 

21st!  

Mon 26th  Palm Sunday. Gospel account, KS1 lead joyful Palm Sunday song 

Tues 27th Maundy Thursday meditation / Last Supper liturgy. Y4 lead 

Gospel accounts of breaking and sharing of the bread and wine 

Wed 28th Reconciliation Service. Y5 lead. Father Cadoc available for  

individual confessions 

Fish & chips will be on 

Thursday this week! 


